From: Lawson, Bennett 
Sent: Tuesday, April 12, 2016 3:28 PM
To: Berlin, Steve
Subject: Opening Day Disclosure

Dear Director Berlin,

Please be advised that Alderman Tunney and  members of the 44th Ward staff accepted entries into a community VIP reception for the Chicago Cubs on Opening Day, April 11, 2016.  

We attended the reception along with public officials, Cubs staff and community leaders as guests of the Cubs and Chairman Tom Ricketts.  Our attendance was a gesture of good will and in connection with our ongoing relationship with the team and community leaders.  It is my understanding that we can accept the entries to this event as a reasonable hosting expense offered by the Cubs, who are of course the sponsor of the event.

In addition to Alderman Tunney, the following 44th Ward staff attended the event: Bennett Lawson, Denise Poelsterl, Dionisios Manoli and Gloria Picchetti.  Alderman Tunney also attended the baseball game but purchased his own ticket.

Please let me know if the Board of Ethics requires any additional information.

Sincerely,

Bennett R. Lawson
Chief of Staff to
Alderman Tom Tunney

